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The FIG explored the primary reasons why the majority of students in a first year U.S. history course lacked adequate research skills.  As we investigated the writing/research backgrounds of the students we found, while there was significant disparity in their academic experiences, all benefited from additional support in the library.  The question quickly and inevitably changed into what could be done to improve these skills with a library-instructor partnership.  The students were surveyed throughout the semester.  The surveys explored the students’ familiarity with the library’s resources, the students’ perceived understanding of basic research skills and the English and/or ESL course experience(s) of the students. The history students who were evaluated for this FIG, and who increased their use of library resources in order to complete assignments for their history course, saw an overall improvement in their understanding of information types; a follow-up FIG will examine their information literacy earlier in the semester and include more surveys to measure their progress or lack of progress.  For more information please go to: � HYPERLINK "http://www.berkeleycitycollege.edu/wp/library/files/2013/01/FIG-Final-Report-F2012.docx" ��http://www.berkeleycitycollege.edu/wp/library/files/2013/01/FIG-Final-Report-F2012.docx� . 
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Faculty Inquiry Group on Library-Instructor Partnerships�
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NEW LIBRARY HOURS!





The Library has increased evening hours and added Saturday hours:


Monday – Thursday :  	8:30am – 8:00pm


Saturday		:	10:00am – 2:00pm





NEW LIBRARY STAFF!


Sadly, Fred Cisin has retired, but we are lucky to have some great new staff to keep the library going strong.


Please help welcoming our  new FT librarian: Heather Dodge, � HYPERLINK "mailto:hdodge@peralta.edu" �hdodge@peralta.edu� 


And our current PT Librarians:  Michael McCurdy, Josh Dice Armstrong, and Gareth Scott.














NEW REMOTE ACCESS TO DATABASES!





Currently enrolled students can now access all of the library databases remotely using their student ID.
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For further information regarding services for faculty and staff go to the BCC Library website, � HYPERLINK "http://www.berkeleycitycollege.edu/wp/library/" ��http://www.berkeleycitycollege.edu/wp/library/� and click on Information for Faculty and Staff





 


LIBBRARY HOURS





MONDAY- THURSDAY : 8:30AM – 8:00PM


FRIDAY                      : 8:30AM – 4:00PM


SATURDAY                 :10:00AM – 2:00PM�
BCC Library Contact Information


Circulation Desk: 	510-981-2824


Reference Desk:		510-981-2821


Librarians:


Joshua Boatright:	510-981-2991


Heather Dodge:		phone# pending


Seniro Library Technician


Louisa Roberts:		510-981-2854


�
�


















You can help your students go beyond Google by scheduling a library orientation for your class! 


Library orientations increase students' ability to find research materials for their assignments and help them make the best use of the many print and electronic resources available to them.  They are a fun and easy way for students to become familiar with BCC library resources. 


In just 50 minutes or less, a librarian can come to your classroom and provide an orientation that is custom-tailored to the needs of your students--anything from 


helping them focus their topics to searching databases to evaluating web sites. We can also customize these sessions to focus on subject-specific research.  


It is preferable that faculty get their orientation requests in early in the semester in order to assure their preferred date and time. However, you may schedule an orientation two weeks in advance of a desired date. The librarians will do their best to accommodate all requests.  


To schedule a library orientation, email Josh Boatright at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jboatright@peralta.edu" ��jboatright@peralta.edu� or Heather Dodge at � HYPERLINK "mailto:hdodge@peralta.edu" �hdodge@peralta.edu�.





Recommend A Book Or Video For The Library Collection:


The library is welcomes book and multimedia recommendations from faculty and staff.  If there are any resources you would like to see added to the BCC Library collection, please do not hesitate to send your recommendations to � HYPERLINK "mailto:jboatright@peralta.edu" ��jboatright@peralta.edu�.





LIBRARY ORIENTATIONS











The library has limited funds to purchase textbooks.  Please consider donating or lending a copy of your current textbook to the library’s reserve collection.  Please note, library staff needs three to five days to add or remove items from reserve. 








 Questions about reserve?  Please feel free to contact the department chair, Joshua Boatright at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jboatright@peralta.edu" ��jboatright@peralta.edu� or the library technician, Louisa Roberts at � HYPERLINK "mailto:lroberts@peralta.edu" �lroberts@peralta.edu� 








Have any questions or suggestions about the library, please don’t hesitate to ask or suggest!
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TEXTBOOKS ON RESERVE





























